Glasgow Branch June 2017 Newsletter
Dear members,
Welcome to our June 2017 newsletter. As usual, we have lots to share with you. 
RECENT ACTIVITY
Glasgow Branch AGM
The Glasgow Branch held its AGM on Tuesday 25th  May. Offices bearer positions remain as they are for the year ahead- Lesley Kinnear is our branch Chair, Caroline Aitken is Vice Chair, John Fegan is Treasurer, Joelle Miller is Secretary and Anna Wilson is Assistant Secretary. Esther Fegan, Pauline Lorimer and Anne Flannigan remain committee members.
Our meetings are open to anyone who may wish to attend, either to find out more about the charity or to make contact with fellow heart parents. The next one takes place on Tuesday 22nd August.
SACHD Family Weekend
This year's Family Weekend in Pitlochry was organised by Caroline and Lesley of the Glasgow branch committee. The weather was largely on the side of our families as they got together to have fun and form friendships. The weekend was jam-packed with activities yet relaxed and enjoyable.
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Millport
We held our 26th annual day trip to Millport on Saturday 3rd  June. Despite a heavy downpour smiles abounded from the large crowd who took the ferry from Largs to the Isle of Cumbrae.
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As ever, lots of you used the day as an opportunity to raise money and SACHD is very grateful for the loyal support of those of you who were sponsored to cycle round the island. Thank you! Read on to find out how raising funds helps our heart families in Scotland

Science Centre Trip
On 11th  June, 55 of us enjoyed a day out at the Science Centre in Glasgow. It's especially great to meet new families and 7 of the 15 families there were attending one of our events for the first time. This trip was the first of our three new family days out and it was so good we are already planning to go back!
FUNDRAISING 
Amy Boyd and Billy Mitchell, whose daughter, Lola is recovering well from her recent open heart surgery, are walking part of the West Highland Way with a group of friends and family to raise money for SACHD. Good luck to all of you! 

Pauline, Joelle and Caroline attended Glasgow branch member, Kate McKee's party night on 9th  June. Knockout raffle and auction prizes saw the night raise £2,723 in aid of SACHD! Thank you!
We'd also like to say a huge thank you to Kristian who raised almost £500 by completing a triathlon at 9 years of age! Well done!
Some of you may be wondering where funds end up, other than covering and subsidising outings and social events. 

We would like to give you a flavour of what has been achieved with the money you raise with a recap of some recent purchases. 

•Last year SACHD were able to pay for a Transthoracic (TTE)/transoesophagael (TOE) echocardiogram simulator for the cardiology department in Glasgow. This state of the art equipment cost £76,625 and enables doctors and physiologists to be trained in the use of the scanning probes using the simulator rather than patients. 
•The Association recently purchased a Cardiopulmonary Exercise System treadmill and Haemodynamic Lab Monitoring unit for the new hospital at a combined total cost of £133,360. 
•You can read about the purchase of EVO monitors- lightweight, rechargeable portable cardiac monitors here;
http://www.youngheart.info/news/evo-monitors-purchased.aspx
•The charity support the running of the inherited cardiac clinic and contribute funds towards projects which support the emotional wellbeing of families such as the garden at the hospital, the cardiac beads of courage scheme and of course art therapy for heart children. Watch the group's latest animation , 'The Island of Lost Ghosts' here;
https://www.facebook.com/TheSACHD/videos/1298978206858092/
•The Association also funded the What Why Children in Hospital video made to prepare children and families for what to expect when having an exercise tolerance/stress test. You can view it here;

https://m.youtube.com/watch?list=PLP_yD66CvvAm77rnKhgUQzrSPK6ZqXPpH&v=MCS_6ixfq8U
•SACHD continue to supply the Children's Hospital and individual grown up congenital heart patients with home use CoaguChek machines, which check blood INR levels in patients using anticoagulant medication such as warfarin, saving families valuable time having to visit hospitals, clinics, etc...
•The charity also continue to provide a cardiac fund support grant for inpatient families via social work at the Royal Children's Hospital and to purchase Heart Children books on behalf of families. 

None of this work would be possible without the efforts of all who fundraise and the kindness of all who donate. 

SACHD can support the hearts of our children thanks to the generosity of yours. 

Since the charity is run entirely by volunteers it is able to keep expenses to an absolute minimum and direct money where it best benefits children and families. 

All monies raised are spent in Scotland. 
UPCOMING DATES
Scottish AGM

The Scottish AGM will be held in The Queens Hotel, Leonard Street, Perth, PH2 8HB on Saturday 24th June 2017 12:30-16.30. All members are welcome to come along. Lunch will be provided. If you wish to attend please contact glasgow@youngheart.info to let us how many are attending with you. The main speaker at this year's AGM is Stuart Lilley who will give us a demonstration of the TTE & TOE Simulator purchased by the SACHD.

Heads of Ayr
We will shortly be sending out an invitation to join us at Heads of Ayr farm park in July. The attraction is full of things to do come rain or shine so please come along to make friends or to catch up. SACHD will cover the cost of entry for heart families however spaces are limited and will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. 
Almond Valley 
Look out for news of our family day out to Almond Valley in August. Another great opportunity to meet families at a popular destination. Again, this event will be free for heart families but will have limited spaces. 

Next meeting 
Our next Glasgow Branch meeting will be held on Tuesday 22nd August in room 008 on the 3rd floor of the Children's Hospital. 
We look forward to seeing some of you soon at one of our meetings or events in the near future. If you would like to get in touch with any of us our contacts are listed below. You can also find us on Facebook and Twitter.
Best wishes from your Glasgow committee.
Glasgow branch contacts:

Chair: Lesley Kinnear Lkinnear@sky.com
Vice Chair: Caroline Aitken  carolineaitken@googlemail.com
Treasurer: John Fegan john.fegan251@btinternet.com
Secretary: Joelle Miller  glasgow@youngheart.info or millerjoelle@hotmail.com
Assistant Secretary: Anna Wilson  mrsannawilson@gmail.com
And you can always get in touch with us via the SACHD Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/TheSACHD/ 
